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OFFICIAL 

Level Crossing Removal Planning Program 
Cormack Road, Kings Road corridor and Park Terrace 
 

The Australian and South Australian Governments have committed to a Level Crossing Removal Planning 

Program to conduct planning studies at priority level crossing locations. 

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport has identified the level crossings at Cormack Road in 

Wingfield, Kings Road in Parafield and Park Terrace in Salisbury as priority locations for planning studies.  

Level crossings can lead to safety problems and travel time unpredictability as trains, cars, buses, trucks, 

cyclists and pedestrians’ cross paths.  

The planning studies will seek to better understand the problems at each location and identify potential 

opportunities to remove the level crossings, improve safety and make travel easier for all users.  

In addition to investigating the level crossing at Kings Road, we are also seeking feedback and insights on 

the Kings Road corridor (between Port Wakefield Road and Main North Road). Funded by the South 

Australian Government, the corridor planning study will seek to identify potential opportunities to improve 

Kings Road to support development growth in the surrounding area.  

 

Have your say 

Community and stakeholder engagement is vital to the successful identification of opportunities at each 

location. Local input will be used to help us better understand your experiences using these areas and 

what’s most important to you.  

After initial planning work has been completed, funding will need to be sought from both the State and 

Federal governments to implement any potential opportunities identified. 

We invite you to provide feedback and insights on Cormack Road and Park Terrace level crossings 

and Kings Road corridor and level crossing to inform the planning studies.  

You can provide your feedback until 9am Monday, 18 September 2023 by completing the online survey or 

leaving a comment on the interactive map by following the QR code below or visiting: 

https://dit.sa.gov.au/LXRPP 

 

Further information  

For more information, please contact the project team via the details below:  

• phone 1300 794 880 

• email DIT.engagement@sa.gov.au  

 

Kind regards,  

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport engagement team     
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